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Upcoming Local Meetings, Events, and Announcements 

 

ACS Permian Basin Section Meeting: 

Speaker:  Dwight Chasar (Retired) 

Title:  “Chemistry is for the Birds” 

When:  November 3, 2011; 7:00 p.m. 

Where:  Cavness Science Building (corner of Dena and Johnson), ASU (San Angelo) 

[see map provided] 

 

Biographical Sketch: 

 Dwight Chasar obtained his PhD in organic chemistry from Case 

Western Reserve University in 1968. After a post-doctoral stint and military 

service, he taught organic chemistry at the University of Pittsburgh at 

Johnstown for three years. Then he joined the BFGoodrich Co in 1974 as an 

R&D chemist, succeeding to the highest technical level of R&D Fellow. His 

research centered on polymer stabilization, nitrosamine formation in rubber, 

and vulcanization accelerators for rubber. He continued in this capacity 

through successive owners of the business, eventually retiring from Emerald Performance 

Materials in 2007. He holds 24 patents and presented and published a number of papers at 

technical meetings and in technical journals, respectively. 

 He became interested in bird watching about 25 years ago and has not looked back. He 

leads bird walks for a number of groups, including the Cuyahoga Valley National Park, and 

organizes or participates in a number of bird censuses and breeding bird studies. He has served 

on the Ohio Birds Record Committee for four years. He has published papers and given talks on 

his bird fieldwork, historical aspects of birds, and travels to observe birds in other countries. 

 A member of the American Chemical Society since 1965, he has been active both locally 

in the Cleveland Section and nationally as a councilor from Cleveland. 

 

Title: “Chemistry is for the Birds” 

 Chemists like to think that chemistry is the central science. Recently, avian biologists and 

some chemists have examined more closely the chemistry associated with birds, using the tools 

we chemists have used for years to better understand facets of bird life and behavior. This 



presentation will discuss some recent as well as older research into this chemistry. The chemical 

pigments that give birds color, the chemicals that birds use for survival in the wild, chemicals 

that nearly extirpated raptors, and the use of stable isotopes to understand bird migration will be 

discussed. From the simplicity of bird poop to the complexity of bird DNA analysis, chemistry is 

playing a big role in understanding bird dynamics. Along the way bird photos should brighten up 

the chemistry discussions. This PowerPoint presentation should cover enough chemistry to 

satisfy general interest chemists while being simple enough for non-chemists and students to 

understand and appreciate the beauty and complexity of chemistry and birds. 

 

 
 

International Year of Chemistry 2011 

This year is the International Year of Chemistry.  The ACS is developing a number of themes 

and activities for each quarter of the year to raise public awareness of chemistry .  See the flyer at 

the end of the newsletter for more information. 

 

 

Upcoming National and Regional Meetings 

 

 

 

67th Southwest Regional 

ACS Meeting 

November 9-12, 2011 

Austin, Texas 

Doubletree Hotel Austin 

 

 

 

 

 

Permian Basin News 

 

Permian Basin Section Web Page Is Here! 

We now have a web page for the Permian Basin section of the ACS, administered through the 

ACS and Webs.com.  The address for the site is http://permianbasin.sites.acs.org/.  If anyone has 

anything they’d like to add to the site, or any pictures of activities for their group, please send 

them to me at Kevin.Boudreaux@angelo.edu. 

Kevin A. Boudreaux, 

Secretary, Permian Basin ACS Section 

 

 
 

 

http://permianbasin.sites.acs.org/
mailto:Kevin.Boudreaux@angelo.edu


Officer Elections and Bylaws 

We will be holding elections soon for officer positions in the Permian Basin section, and also 

voting on the new bylaws.  Ballots will be mailed soon, with self-addressed and stamped return 

envelopes. 

 

 
 

National Chemistry Week and Other Stuff 

The Student Chapter of the ACS at Angelo State University participated in four “Science Days” 

programs during the month of October.  In these programs, fourth-grade students are bused in 

from schools in San Angelo and the surrounding areas, and shown hands-on science demos and 

taken on a tour of the science facilities on campus.  The program is capped off with a Magic 

Show, in which the students present some of our more spectacular demonstrations, including 

Elephant Toothpaste, Guncotton, Liquid Nitrogen, a Grain Elevator demo, and Hydrogen 

Balloons. 

 

   
Elephant Toothpaste Guncotton Jet Engine 

 

 
 

On Saturday, October 8, the student members of ACS presented several hands-on chemistry 

demos at the fifth annual Eco Fair Family Day at the San Angelo Museum of Fine Arts.  We had 

the Ketchup Diver, Invisible Ink, and a couple of color-change reactions. 

 

      
 



 
 

For National Chemistry Week, Dr. Pat Nandakumar and Mr. John Anderson did chemistry 

demonstrations and some chemistry puzzles for the public in Midland Park Mall on Oct 16th 

from 2:00 to 5:00 p.m.  MC students Jasmin Florres, Kelly Herrera, Patricia Kingston, Jason 

Buchman and Vianney Flores participated in this event.  More than 300 people watched the 

demos. 

 

  

  
 

 
 

On Oct 20th, Dr. Nandakumar performed demonstrations in Reagan elementary in Odessa for a 

second grade class.  She also performed Chemistry demos for the fifth graders in Travis 

Elementary in Midland. 

 

  



  
 

 
 

See the last two pages of this newsletter for information about a “Texas Higher Education 

Chemistry Competency Survey” from the Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board. 

 

 

 
 

Chemists Just Want To Have pHun 
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Th Eu  C He Mg I S Ti S  Dy C Ti O N Ar Y 

 

Compound, n. To make worse, as in: 1) A fracture; 2) the mutual adulteration of two or more 

elements. 

 

Diglyceride, n. What you scream when you’re trying to kill a glyceride. 

 

First Order Reaction, n. The reaction that occurs first, not always the one desired. For example, 

the formation of brown gunk in an organic prep. 

 

Flame Test, n. Trial by fire. 

 

 

 

A Chemical Thought 

 

Immediately south of nitrogen [on the periodic table] is phosphorus, which was first isolated by 

the distillation and treatment of urine — an indication of the lengths to which chemists are 

prepared to go, or perhaps only a sign of the obsessive, scatological origins of their vocation. 

P. W. Atkins, The Periodic Kingdom: A Journey 

into the Land of the Chemical Elements (1995) 

 

 
 



Permian Basin ACS Local Section Officers 2011 

 

Chair:  Dr. Kathryn Louie 

Angelo State University 

phone: (325)942-2181 

e-mail: klouie@suddenlink.net 

Chair-Elect:  Dr. Avinash Ranga 

Sul Ross State University 

phone: (432) 837-8116 

e-mail: arangra@sulross.edu 

Secretary:  Mr. Kevin Boudreaux 

Angelo State University 

phone: (325) 942-2181 ext. 6623 

e-mail: kevin.boudreaux@angelo.edu 

Treasurer:  Dr. Kyle Beran 

University of Texas of the Permian Basin 

phone: (432) 552-2238 

e-mail: beran_k@utpb.edu 

Councilor:  Dr. David Carter 

Angelo State University 

phone: (325) 942-2181 ext. 6626 

e-mail: david.carter@angelo.edu 

Alternate Councilor:  Dr. John Wiley 

University of Texas of the Permian Basin 

phone: (432) 296-8464 

e-mail: johnrwis@gmail.com 

Past Chair:  Dr. Pat Nandakumar 

Midland College 

phone: (432) 685-6738 

e-mail: pnandakumar@midland.edu 

 

 

If you have news about local activities, student activities, new employees, new members, good 

(or bad) science/chemistry jokes, or any other events related to the local section that you want to 

be included in the newsletter, please send the information to Kevin.Boudreaux@angelo.edu. 

 

mailto:klouie@suddenlink.net
mailto:arangra@sulross.edu
mailto:kevin.boudreaux@angelo.edu
mailto:beran_k@utpb.edu
mailto:david.carter@angelo.edu
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mailto:Kevin.Boudreaux@angelo.edu


Let us know how we can help your local section have a successful IYC!
Contact us at oca@acs.org.
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es Host festivals, make presentations at your local school or mall, partner with local civic 
organizations, and show how chemistry is an international science!

The ACS Committee on Community Activities invites you to celebrate the 
International Year of Chemistry!

Water and the many faces of Chemistry will be included in each theme.

2nd Quarter
Energy

1st Quarter
Environmental

4th Quarter
Health

3rd Quarter
Materials

To learn more about IYC go to www.acs.org/iyc2011.



To members of the Permian Basin Local Section 
 
I have received the following request from Darren L. Williams, Ph.D, ACS Member and former Chair of 
the Panhandle Plains Local Section.  He asked that I forward the link to a survey conducted by the Texas 
Higher Education Coordinating Board.  The purpose of the survey is explained below and in the attached 
cover letter.  You may contact Darren Williams at williams@shsu.edu for more information.   
 
Kathryn Louie, Ph.D. 
Chair, Permian Basin 
 
 

Texas Higher Education Chemistry Competency Survey 
 
The Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board, with grant support from Lumina Foundation for 
Education, is conducting a survey of employers who hire chemistry graduates of Texas higher education 
institutions. The survey input will help the state-wide Tuning Oversight Council on Engineering and 
Science to improve curriculum planning and course relevance for future students.  
   
Survey Link: (https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/Chemistry_employers) 
  
It will be a great service to the State of Texas, and to the Texas Chemistry Curriculum Tuning Committee. 
We are soliciting input from faculty, alumni, and students as well with other survey instruments. 
  
For information about the Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board’s overall curriculum tuning 
program, you may contact Debbie Rodriguez, Program Specialist, 1200 E. Anderson Lane, Austin, 
Texas 78752, (512)427-
6547, Debbie.Rodriguez@thecb.state.tx.us,http://www.thecb.state.tx.us/TuningTexas/TOCES 
  

mailto:williams@shsu.edu
https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/Chemistry_employers
mailto:Debbie.Rodriguez@thecb.state.tx.us
http://www.thecb.state.tx.us/TuningTexas/TOCES
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TUNING THE CHEMISTRY CURRICULUM IN TEXAS 

EMPLOYER SURVEY 

The Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board, with grant support from Lumina Foundation for Education, is 

conducting a study of employers who hire chemistry graduates of Texas higher education institutions.  In order to 

better serve you and your organizational needs, we would like you to take this short survey.  The answers will be 

very valuable in improving curriculum planning and course relevance for future students.  If other people in your 

organization are more directly involved with the chemical work performed there, please invite them to take this 

survey, too. 

Faculty, alumni, and students throughout the state are also being invited to participate in the study. 

INFORMATION 

You are invited to participate in a study that asks for your opinion on a number of general competencies relevant to 

your chemistry employees. The survey will take approximately 20 minutes to complete. 

BENEFITS 

Only through such broad consultation with different stakeholders will the Texas Higher Education Coordinating 

Board—the state coordinator of this study—be able to arrive at a decision about what learning outcomes are 

important for chemistry graduates. 

CONFIDENTIALITY 

You will never be personally identified at any point in the process of this study. 

CONTACT 

If you have questions at any time about the study, the procedures, or the tuning process you may contact: 

Debbie Rodriguez, Program Specialist, 1200 E. Anderson Lane, Austin, Texas 78752, (512)427-

6547, Debbie.Rodriguez@thecb.state.tx.us,http://www.thecb.state.tx.us/TuningTexas/TOCES 

Darren Williams, Ph.D., Chemistry Tuning Subcommittee Co-Chair, Department of Chemistry, Sam Houston State 

University, Huntsville, TX 77341-2117, (936)294-1529, Williams@shsu.edu 

Christopher Wild, M.S., Chemistry Tuning Subcommittee Co-Chair, Department of Science, San Jacinto College, 

Central, Pasadena, TX 77505, (281)476-1501x1688, Christopher.wild@sjcd.edu 
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